
 

 

Cherwell League Management Meeting Minutes  

Thursday 15th May 2014 at BNOCC, Akeman Street, Bicester. 

Attendees – Clive Ricks, Richard Giles, Len Payne, Gary Murton, David Pryor, Tony Lord, Stuart 

Misseldine, Nick Pykett. 

Apologies – Stephen Brain, Les Addison 

Matters Arising 
 
None not covered by the agenda. 
 
Correspondence 
 
Lords cricket balls had again contacted the CCL and will send samples to be used at the six a side 
tournament. 
 
The Secretary was asked to contact Shipton Under Wychwood requesting that the compensation to 
Chearsley, for non-fulfilment of fixture, is paid via the CCL treasurer.  
 
Finance 
 
There was £37,336.49 in the main account, £938.57 in the business reserve account and £288.44 in 
the Pay Pal account. 
 
A number of clubs are late paying registration fees and will be contacted by the treasurer and any 
further delays will result in point deductions. 
 
Two clubs have not yet paid for their balls and will be contacted by the treasurer. 
  
Stumps & Handbooks 
 
It had been discovered that one club mistakenly took extra handbooks away from the captain’s 
meeting. They will be returned. 
 
The stumps that had been received from the supplier were inspected and deemed to be not fit for 
purpose. They will be returned and a refund requested. 
 
New sets will be ordered, from an alternative supplier, but this will incur a delay in handing them out 
to clubs. 



 
Website 
 
There had been 155,000 hits on the Saturday prior to the Management Meeting.  
 
Sub-Committees 
 
Umpires – There will be a meeting in June. 
 
AOB 
 
The secretary was asked to contact a member club for an explanation as to why two unregistered 
players appeared on a recent team sheet. 
 
Future Meetings 
 
Management Meeting 26th June. 
 
All meetings will be held at Bicester & North Oxford Cricket Club, Akemen Street, Bicester and 
commence at 7.30pm. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


